Budget Scrutiny Meeting   3rd December 2003

Action Sheet

Present

Members: Councillors Jolley (Chair), Dawson, Boyd, V. Burgoyne, Potter, Garrido, Lightup, Hincks and Pennington.

Officers: John Spink (Corporate Services), Russell Bernstein, Peter Kidd (Scrutiny Support)

Lead Members and Executive Support: Councillors Hinds and J.Murphy.

Apologies: Councillor Wilkinson.

	ITEM
	ACTION REQUIRED
	RESPONSIBLE

MEMBER / OFFICER
	TIMESCALE

	Action Sheet
	The Working Class Movement Library - Members requested to be kept informed of progress. 

Trainee budget savings proposals a report from the Director of Personnel and Performance will come to the next meeting Jan 7th.
	Martin Smith / 

Mike Bleese
	January 2004

	Reports of the Director of Development Services

	Savings Proposals – an update report presented by Bill Taylor Assistant Director
	Following the savings proposals report at the last meeting Development Services were asked to provide further detail on savings from the reduction in internal support, agency and overtime costs and the efficiencies resulting from the formation of a Joint Venture Company (JVC). 

As well as carrying vacancies Development Services are carrying out process re-engineering exercises to deliver efficiencies. Savings from the JVC are difficult to be specific about, prior to its establishment, however Development Services are confident this innovative project will result in improvements in output and productivity. The proposed budget has already been adjusted so savings must be met. Members asked what would happen if the project fails. Unlike other examples the service is not failing, it is a strong service that is seeking a way of raising finance. There is some work to do to achieve savings but everything points to a successful partnership, though there is an exit strategy in place should benefits not be realised. Budget Scrutiny will continue to monitor this through the budget process.
	
	

	Reports of the Director of Corporate Services

	Support Services Review an update on Savings proposals presented by John Spink Head of Finance
	Following the savings proposals report at the last meeting Corporate services were asked to expand on proposed savings to be drawn from a review of support services. This initial report examines planned improvements to services, other possible corporate efficiencies and efficiencies in service Directorates all of which could yield savings. There will be further more detailed reports on identified savings presented to future meetings of Budget Scrutiny. Members accepted the proposals, after some qualification and assurances of their practicality, subject to the more detailed reporting and continual monitoring.
	John Spink
	Series of reports to be timetabled.

	Provisional Revenue Support Grant Settlement 2004/05 presented by John Spink
	Salford has again been awarded one of the lowest settlements in the country, the lowest in Greater Manchester. This has an impact on the budget proposals for 2004/05. A lower grant than expected and additional spending pressures are reflected in the budget projection by a significant funding gap, despite the proposed council tax increase. However with measures taken and assumptions about future income (providing they are correct) the Budget is closer to being balanced than for a number of years. Hopefully by Christmas, Finance will be able to forecast the budget with more confidence. 

Members consider that deeper research into the legitimacy of single person discounts is required and that representation should be made to government on the RSG settlement.
	John Spink
	Further report to be timetabled

	Budget Consultation presented by John Spink
	This year’s innovative area based consultation, which is in addition to the usual methods was not well attended, however it has proved a useful exercise that has raised a number of budget issues for consideration. It will be developed in future years to encourage greater involvement taking account of the lessons learned, in particular giving sufficient notice of meetings and consulting with community committees. Members requested that there should better publicity for the next stage of consultation, which takes place in January. A further report will be considered in February.
	Geoff Topping 
	February 2004 meeting

	Revenue Budget monitoring

Presented by John Spink
	A report based on the latest budgetary control reports and trading statements from Directorates.

The committee was assured that apart from Community and Social Services the revenue budget for all other directorates was generally in line and there was no cause for concern. Savings have largely been achieved or are on target, there are only two items of savings in the report still to be achieved; one of these has now been achieved.

The DSO’s DLO’s trading position are favourable on the whole, some are reporting a small deficit which it is anticipated will be corrected by year end.

The budget position of the Housing Revenue Account has worsened slightly however it is expected to balance at year end.

Members will continue to be updated in the next monthly report.
	John Spink


	Ongoing

Monthly Report



	Capital Programme

Presented by John Spink
	Reported the current position regarding the 2003/4 Programme. There is little change form the previous months report. The predicted shortfall can be funded via potential borrowing approval from the Greater Manchester Waste Disposal Authority. 

Members asked if the funding had been secured for the re modelling of the Boothstown / Worsley community centre further detail will be sent to members outside the meeting.
	John Spink

John Spink


	Ongoing

Monthly Report

Done

	PART 2 – Public Excluded

	Report of the Directorate of Community and Social Services

	Medium Term Budget Strategy  – presented by Keith Darragh with Councillor Warmisham
	Under Part 2 regulations the committee considered the Medium Term Financial Strategy for 2004/05, following concerns raised as to the financial pressures and possible impact on the service area budgets. The report outlined the budget variations, actions taken, potential funding and strategies to mitigate the impact, as well as a sensitivity analysis and risk assessment of the future delivery of Children’s Services, Adults and Older People’s Service, as well as Cross Directorate budget pressures. Members were concerned and will continue to monitor the situation.

Members asked about the impact of Sure Start in reducing the numbers of children taken into care and whether the Directorate could maintain care services generally to meet the level of demand, they agreed that these matters should be referred to the Health and Social Care Scrutiny Committee.
	Peter Kidd /

Amanda Carbery
	Done



	Work programme
	Members agreed this. - With the addition in of the requested reports outlined in the items above.
	John Spink / 

Peter Kidd
	December meeting


Date of Next Meeting:  7th January  2003  - 9.30am

	Deputy Chairman
	Cllr David Jolley
	

	Assistant Director
	Russell Bernstein
	0161 793 3530

	Scrutiny Support Officer
	Peter Kidd
	0161 793 3322
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